OUTLINE PROGRESS REPORT

1 Members are aware from previous reports that the City Council, with its partners, is actively pursuing a range of initiatives designed to help us promote the city as a great place to live, work, visit, study and invest.

2 Since agreement of the strategic plan to promote the city in July 2001, and the report to Scrutiny in October 2001, progress has so far included:

· Completion of a reputation audit of the city with key stakeholders

· Creation of a communications improvement plan in response to the IDeA peer review visit

· Report to Directors Team and Cabinet on the need to create a visual identity for the city

· A comprehensive City Council response to the opportunities offered by the 2002 Commonwealth Games

· Appointment of Hemisphere Plc to carry out work on a visual identity

· Report to the Salford Partnership on creating a vision for the city

3 A draft report on the brand strategy is now imminent from Hemisphere Plc and will need careful consideration within the City Council and the Salford Partnership over the next few weeks.  Scrutiny Committee has already had the opportunity to discuss the issues of city branding with SueVanden of Hemisphere, and it is expected that this report will be brought to Scrutiny Committee for further discussion at an early stage.

4 A report on enhancing the structure of the City Council’s communications function to ensure an integrated communications service is due to be considered by Cabinet later this month.

5 The Lead Member for communications and the City Council’s Communications Team have continued to identify and develop ongoing improvements to the City Council’s communications service.

6 These are detailed in a comprehensive communications action plan previously reported to Scrutiny Committee in November and have included:

· Development of a corporate communications toolkit, a comprehensive set of guidance, policy, best practice notes and templates to aid clear communications which will be published on the City Council’s intranet shortly.

· A programme of member training designed to develop Elected Members’ communications skills.

· Development of a draft communications strategy.

· Active consideration of the Local Authority’s relationship with the media and other outside organisations.

· Comprehensive improvement and re-development of the City Council’s intranet and internet sites.

7 Recommendation

Members are asked to note the contents of this report and that a further report will be presented in due course.

